MEDIA RELEASE

RMIT helps prepare community for Otway bushfires 

An RMIT Design Team is working with the Otway Community to develop effective communication and planning strategies in the event of bushfire.

Dr Yoko Akama, who leads the Team from RMIT, made a presentation to the Southern Otway Landcare Network (SOLN) last Tuesday. The team met CFA Fire Chief, Colin Coleman, and Roy Moriarty and visited households in the Barham Valley, Wild Dog and Wye River. 

These Otway Communities are particularly vulnerable to the kind of catastrophic fire that threatens the region this summer. 

On the 24th July, Chair of the Southern Otway Landcare Network, Dr Simon Pockley, attended a 'Design for Fire Challenge‘ at Federation Square and made contact with the team from RMIT. He said, “The lack of communication infrastructure is one of the main reasons that we have quite a challenging problem. We have very poor radio, TV, internet, and mobile coverage in the Otways. When the fire comes the first thing we expect to go will be the power and phone lines. The last catastrophic fires in the Otways were in 1939. We just narrowly escaped earlier this year. It is not a question of if, but when.”

According to fire experts at Melbourne University, the catastrophic fires such as Black Friday, in 1939, Ash Wednesday, in 1983, and Black Saturday, in 2009, have all occurred after a lengthy period of very low rainfall, extreme temperatures, a fierce north wind, followed by a south westerly change.  “Every fire is different,” said Colin Coleman, the Apollo Bay CFA Fire Chief. “There’s no one size fits all.”

Melbourne University’s Dr Kevin Tolhurst, who developed 3 dimensional modelling of the spread and intensity of the Ash Wednesday fire from Lorne to Anglesea, has said that while the forecast information about the path of fires is now accurate and timely, there is a challenge in working out how to communicate with communities in the path of the fire.

Most of the people living outside the town of Apollo Bay live in steep, deeply forested river valleys, or ridges, with only one narrow road in. According to Colin Coleman, the residents cannot expect the CFA to go down these roads when a fire is approaching. 

Following this exploratory visit by the RMIT team, a community workshop is being planned.  Dr Akama said, “the project is still in its research phase but our team is hoping to assist local communities manage bushfire risk effectively. Local communities have a critical role to play as they have the knowledge, insights, motivation and self-organising capacity to make decisions and take actions that can prevent disasters and loss of life.” 
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